August 28, 2013

Darren Bilberry
Assistant Commissioner
KHSAA
2280 Executive Drive
Lexington, Kentucky 40505

Dear Mr. Bilberry:

As per requested I am sending a progress report on Phase III of the Letcher County Central High School Construction Project.

The Girl's Softball Field is complete. The team began using the field for practice on April 29, 2013 and played their first regular season game on the new field on May 2, 2013. We were able to play eight (8) games on the field this season. The Lady Cougars will be practicing and playing on their own field from this point on. Letcher County Central High School will be the host school for the KHSAA 14th Region Softball Tournament in the Spring of 2014.

The Golf hitting area, putting green, sand trap and chipping areas are complete and being used by our boys and girls golf teams as well as by our students and faculty.

The Tennis Courts are complete also and are being used by LCCHS Boys and Girls Tennis Team members, by other students and members of the faculty.

I am enclosing several photos that will, hopefully, show a completed project that will be approved by the KHSAA and allow us to consider this project as finished.

Please contact me at 606-633-5628 if additional information is needed.

Respectfully,

Assistant Superintendent

Athletic Difector















